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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	Samir Benmbarek, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Nick Priddle BSc (Hons) MSc AIEMA, MIOA (Noise Officer)

	Date:
	16/01/19

	Address:
	Paxton House 15 St George's Mews London NW1 8XE 

	Proposal:
	Installation of 2x air conditioning units at roof level to building

  Existing Land UseC3 Dwelling House 

  Proposed Land UseC3 Dwelling House 

	Reference:
	2018/3245/P

	Key Points:
	In terms of noise impact, mitigated noise levels from the proposal complies with Camden’s Green Effect Level and the Lowest Observed Adverse Effect Level (LOAEL) in terms of NPPF.  On that basis the proposal is considered acceptable.


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
PART 1
The following documents have been reviewed in preparation of the comments below:
· Design & Access Statement 
· Existing & Proposed Elevations & Sections Drawings 
· Noise Impact Assessment (Ref: 13990-NIA-01) dated 4 September 2018
Summary of N/A
There appears to be a discrepancy, the Design & Access Statement mentions the proposal includes the installation of 2 No. a/c units.  This differs from the NIA which states the proposal is to install the following 3 No. a/c units at 1st floor roof level at the application site:  

· 1 No. Daikin RXM60M9 condenser unit –  49dBA @1m

· 2 No. Daikin RZASG140MV1 condenser units – 60 dBA @1m 

2 St Georges Mews is considered the nearest Noise Sensitive Receptor (NSR).  The resident’s first floor window (likely to be the most affected) is separated from the proposed plant by some 8m. 
Continuous automated monitoring was undertaken between 13:05hrs on 29th August 2018 and 11:50hrs on 31 August 2018 to determine the prevailing ambient and background noise climates.   From survey data 43dB LA90, 5mins was identified as the minimum background noise level over 24hours. 

Assessment was undertaken in accordance with Camden’s Noise Policy for plant and machinery (Appendix 3 of the Local Plan 2017) i.e. 10dB below background.  Therefore a design criterion of 33dB was adopted. 

Assessment illustrates following corrections for reflections, partial screening, distance attenuation and mitigation i.e. a/c units surrounded by an acoustic enclosure, then the cumulative plant noise level impacting the nearest NSR location is 33dB.  This complies with the design criterion of 33dB.  It is imperative the acoustic enclosure complies with or exceeds the sound insulation performance specified in Section 6.2 and is high enough to effectively screen the a/c units from the NSRs.  
In terms of noise impact, mitigated noise levels from the proposal complies with Camden’s Green Effect Level and the Lowest Observed Adverse Effect Level (LOAEL) in terms of NPPF.  On that basis the proposal is considered acceptable.
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